
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Monday 27th September at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Griffiths (Vice-Chairman), R Abbiss, M Shineton,

D Walsh, J Davies, H Barratt and D Newsham (who arrived late due to previous meeting).

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

Guest: Flavia Humphreys – Shropshire Council Broadplace Support Officer

0.
Public participation:

Flavia Humphreys attended the meeting to bring the Parish Council up to date with the closure of the Chorley Broadplace.

Flavia explained the setting up of the Broadplaces in Chorley and Stottesdon and confirmed that after 3 years the equipment would be gifted to the community.

New agreements had been sent out to the co-ordinator but nothing was received back despite several requests. In July 2009 SC were notified that the closure of the Chorley Broadplace was being considered hence no agreement was signed. SC intended to move the equipment from Chorley to Farlow but in October contact was finally made with the co-ordinator and SC was then told that the laptops had been sold in May and that the money for these was used to purchase a projector for the Village Hall.

Numerous requests have been made for the receipt for the projector and an assurance that this is for ‘community use’ – to date this has still not been received.

Councillors expressed grave concern regarding the whole matter as the equipment was to be gifted to ‘the community’ not the Village Hall and at least notification of the sale of the equipment should have been advertised giving everyone an opportunity to put in a bid for the equipment being disposed of. The printer had been donated to Willowdene.

SC have repeatedly requested that the laptops are returned to them in order for the Microsoft licences to be removed but to date only 2 have been returned, with 1 being retained for community use therefore there is still 3 outstanding and no details have been provided as to who purchased these.  An offer to provide a letter confirming that the licences had been removed had been made but this still have not been received. Councillors felt that that was not adequate and that the laptops should be returned to SC for licence removal to ensure that this request has been complied with. In the Village Hall accounts it shows that the sale of the 6 laptops amounted to £300 but no record of the cost of the projector is contained in the accounts. It is hoped that the laptop for ‘community use’ is retained in the Village Hall and that no charge is made for the use of the projector. It is also understood that there is a video camera for community use.
After much discussion it was agreed that the Parish Council write to the Trustees of the Village Hall asking that they pursue the return of the laptops, receipt for the projector be provided as these were for the ‘community’. Copies of the letters should be sent to the Mr R Bubb (co-ordinator), Shropshire Cllrs Gwilym Butler and Madge Shineton and Flavia Humphreys. Details of the Trustees can be obtained from the Charity Trustee website.
Chairman thanked Flavia for attending the meeting and bringing the Council up to date with this problem.

Jacky Davies gave Councillors details of the plans that she had submitted. Planning permission is required as it is within the Conservation Area. The shed is to be situated at the rear of the Village Noticeboard and is to be used for storage of animal feed/garden tools/toys etc. There are 2 doors into the shed purely for ease of access in and out.

The old gate has dropped kerbs off the pavement and it is intended to use this instead of the present access as this is much easier to access than the new one – this is not part of the planning application. Checks have been made by the applicant with SC who confirms that planning permission is not required as it is an existing gateway. Cars will be able to be kept off the road.
01.
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs A Parsons (holiday) and S Home (work commitment) RESOLVED to accept apologies.
02.
Declaration of Interests:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell – 10b Personal – Parish Watch co-ordinator and 5a planning application at the Manor, Stottesdon – personal verging on prejudicial as friend, fellow councillor and applicant is Secretary to RDA.

Cllr Abbiss – 6 – Personal – School Governor, 12 – Personal – Chairman of ALC and 5a Planning – applicant member of Parish Council.

Cllr Walsh – 5a Planning – Personal – applicant fellow Parish Councillor.
Cllr Griffiths – 5a Planning – Personal – applicant known as neighbour/friend/fellow Parish Councillor.

Cllr Shineton – 5a Planning – personal – applicant fellow Parish Councillor.

Cllr Barratt – 5a Planning – personal – applicant fellow Parish Councillor.

Cllr Davies – 5a Planning – Prejudicial – applicant.

03.
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on August 23rd 2010:

It was RESOLVED that the minutes be signed as a true record.  Chairman signed the minutes.

04.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Clerk’s progress report:

Wicksteed Leisure report received – copy to hand to School.

Severn Trent Water – hard copy of letter received via email regarding the tanker visits – Noted receipt.

Law and procedures training event attended by Cllrs Hamilton-Russell, Abbiss and Clerk.

Budgets and Precepts training tomorrow night – Cllr Griffiths booked onto this.

POWB – Cllr Barratt cancelled from this event. Clerk pointed out the date and Cllr Barratt confirmed that she is able to attend this event – Clerk will re-book Cllr Barratt onto this.

Planning training at Cleobury Mortimer Thursday – are Cllrs Barratt and Walsh attending? If not does anyone else want to fill their places? Cllr Barratt confirmed that she will attend together with Cllr Abbiss and Clerk. 

Training is important for everyone and this is needed to maintain our Quality Council Status.

05.
Planning:

a) Removal of old shed and replacement new shed in different location – Manor House, Stottesdon. App no: 10/03925/FUL.
Cllrs Davies declared a prejudicial interest as applicant and left the room.

A site visit had been made by Cllrs.
Concern was expressed regarding the height/doors/access/screening of this shed as it is in a prominent position in the village centre.

Cllrs discussed this application at some length as the applicant is a member of the Parish Council but could see no valid planning reason for refusal.  The access is not part of the application and therefore cannot be taken into consideration.
Councillors were happy with explanations given by the applicant during the ‘Public time’ and also information given in the ‘Design and Access Statement’ and supported the application. Clerk instructed to return form stating that the application was fully supported.
Cllr Davies was called back into the room.

b) To confirm comments re; Tree Surgery at The Rectory, Stottesdon.

Councillors felt that there was no reason to object to this work and chairman had completed the form for Clerk to return. A suggestion had been made for work to be carried out on a lime tree at the same time as this work is being carried out to avoid a further application.  RESOLVED to accept.
c) No others received.
It is understood that the planning application at Heath Farm has been approved.

6.
Correspondence:

Wicksteed Leisure School Playground Inspection report received. Clerk will forward report to School and retain a copy.
Website Link request – Little Acorns Nursery.  After discussion it was RESOLVED not to support this request as it is outside the Parish but to direct Mr Swain to Jayne Madeley – Clerk for the Morville area who might be able to help.
Local Councils update – August/September/subscription – RESOLVED not to pay subscription as it is felt that the information is received via ALC.
SC – Rights of Way user survey 2010 – Cllr Davies completed this.
LCR Magazine – noted receipt.
SC – Shropshire Charter – Clerk will copy for next meeting for all Councillors.
The Clerk magazine – noted receipt.

9.20pm at this point Cllr Newsham arrived at the meeting following a previous meeting.
SC Guidance for Drainage and Flooding leaflet – Chairman and Cllr Shineton had attended the recent meeting at Bridgnorth and information will be fed in from Boyne Estates. Clerk handed out leaflets to Cllrs.
ALC AGM – Saturday 6th November 10am-4pm – Cllrs Abbiss, Hamilton-Russell and Shineton will attend – voting members will be Cllrs Shineton and Hamilton-Russell. RESOLVED to pay for lunch for Cllrs Abbiss and Hamilton-Russell but Cllr Shineton had already dealt with hers.

Request for nomination for ALC nominations – Clerk suggested that perhaps Pat McLaughlin be nominated.  After discussions it was RESOLVED to nominate Pat McLaughlin but to delete Mr Heber Percy as he had not attended any meetings. Clerk will return form.
Cllr Abbiss took o part in the discussions or decision of this item as she is Chairman of ALC.
SC – Your Parks and Countryside Newsletter

SC – Water Efficiency Workshop – 20th October -The Lantern, Shrewsbury – 6.30pm-9pm

Various emails forwarded:
24/8
Future of Shropshire Schools Consultation poster extra dates added – Cllr Abbiss attended this.

25/8
Vehicle Activated Signs – Tom Brettell – Clerk had read out email received from SC confirming that the average speed in Station Road was 29.3mph and after discussions it was RESOLVED to write to Tom Brettell confirming that the PC would not be joining in with the VAS project through the LJC.
27/8
Mobile Library Services – Cllrs had replied separately.

27/8
New Guidance on assessing land for designation as an AONB or National park – chance to comment.

27/8
Join the conversation reminder of meetings.

1/9
Developing Times – Local Needs Affordable Housing

1/9
Shifnals First Festival is ready to go!

1/9
External funding update – September

1/9
Maximising Rural Regeneration through RDPC Business Support

27/8
E Bulletin – RSG ‘Top Slicing’

2/9
SC LDF Core Strategy PDP Examination Hearings Pre-Hearing meeting 29/9/10

3/9
Local Referendums to veto excessive Council Tax increases – consultation paper

6/9
NALC Briefings

6/9
Changes to Big Lottery Grant funding – NALC Policy Consultation

7/9
ALC response to Council Tax referendum consultation

10/9
Reminder re; Library services

10/9
reminder re; Join the conversation

13/9
Letter re Bridgnorth Hospital theatre

15/9
Future options for developing of rural mobile library services

15/9
ALC President nomination request – dealt with earlier.
16/9
Mental Health Modernisation consultation

16/9
ALC – Motions to be considered at NALC AGM 13.10.2010

22/9
Join the conversation – Bridgnorth meeting 14.10.2010. It was suggested that the Police should be asked to attend the School at drop off/collection time just to show their presence in the community.

22/9
Water Efficiency Training 20.10.10 6.30-9pm

24/9
NALC Legal Briefing – Future of the Standards framework – understood that the Standards Board is to be given the axe and handed to the Police.

24/9
West Midlands Ambulance Service September newsletter

24/9
Shropshire Rural Hub newsletter

24/9
Equality Act 2010

24/9
Epic Awards for Voluntary/community arts groups

24/9
Clegg hands out TIF borrowing power – LocalGov.co.uk news alert

24/9
Broadband

27/9
Rural Services Community newsletter

27/9
SC – Core Development information

27/9
ALC EBulletin

Various planning application/decision emails sent out to Cllrs during the month.

Newsletter emailed out to Cllrs – Clerk was asked to add that dog fouling should not be allowed on footpaths across fields and also dogs kept on leads close to properties.

7.
Training events:

Clerk gave details of forthcoming training events. No interest shown.

8.
Shropshire Economy Document comments:
Cllr Walsh had not finalised comments but promised to email these round to Councillors.

9.
Homelessness Strategy Action Plan document comments:

Cllr Parsons had read through this document and circulated comments to all Councillors.

It was RESOLVED to forward Cllr Parsons comments.

10.
Parish matters/problems:
a) Parish problems:

A request had been received that the trees need cutting down in the pool opposite Bardley Court – this is not the responsibility of SC.

Overhanging hedge at Bardley Court – being dealt with by Cllr Shineton.

Wheelie bins moved around Stottesdon – understood that bins had been tipped up and that there was a trail from Stottesdon to Clows Top.

Road subsidence on Bagginswood/Six Ashes road not very satisfactory repair – Clerk thought that this was only temporary and would be dealt with correctly during the road closure.

Playgroup now providing wrap round care from 8am-5.30pm and is proving successful

Hedge Walton Bank has been cut.

Hedge below Fighting Cocks – it is understood that Mr Williams wants to lay this hedge and is in touch with BT regarding the cables.

Arm hanging on signpost at Old Miners Arms, Bagginswood.

Lacon Childe school bus is picking up at the bus shelter but dropping off in The Square. It is understood that this is the official drop off point but it is causing problems as vehicles are picking round the junctions causing visibility/road hazards. RESOLVED to write to SC asking that the drop off point be altered to the bus shelter at Glebe Drive.

Cllr Abbiss provided Clerk with correspondence from Natural England re: Duddlewick Road for records.

Himalayan Balsam growing along the Honeysuckle Brook at the ford. Cllrs were unsure what could be done as this is not a notifiable weed.

Request for a ‘Northwood Lane’ sign.  After discussions the request was not supported as there are many unmarked roads in the parish but suggested that visitors be told to follow the signs for ‘Chorley kennels’.

Salt bin at the top of Walton Bank – squashed. Clerk suggested that perhaps all Councillors take note of salt requirements when delivering the newsletters and report where needed at next meeting.

b) Parish Watch:

Chairman confirmed that he has a supply of the Rural Watch signs and doorstep caller cards for use in the parish. An item has been included in the newsletter.
11.
Financial matters:
a) Outstanding payments:

Wicksteed Leisure (Play equipment inspection) - £83.43

Mrs F Morris – salary - £xxx

Mrs F Morris - £20 coins for electricity
Mazaars – audit - £158.62

ALC - £32 AGM lunches

RESOLVED that these accounts be paid and Clerk/Cllrs instructed to sign cheques.

Notification received PWLB confirming loan payment due from bank via direct debit.
b) Interest since last meeting:

38p interest – Chairman signed bank statements.

c) External Audit report:
Clerk pointed out that only comment made was that any alterations should be initialled Chair/RFO. The necessary posters advertising completion of audit have been put on notice board together with a copy of the audit form. Clerk was thanked for her work.
d) Funding request for insurance for Village Fireworks Display:

Clerk read out letter and had queried this with ALC who in turn had forwarded this to NALC for their comments and also read out their reply. After discussions a vote was taken and it was RESOLVED that this request is not supported.
12.
ALC report:

Cllr Abbiss declared a personal interest as Chairman.

Cllr Abbiss reported that following interviews Karen Roper was County Secretary and Gail Power Admin Officer. Lorna Pardoe has now left ALC.

Affiliation fees will be changed – some will go up and some will go down.

AGM November 6th which will be attended by Eric Smith from Radio Shropshire.

13.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

Cllr Shineton gave a brief report and confirmed that Veolia are reviewing the waste pick up difficulties down tracks.  Stanley Lane is a problem in our Parish
New phone number for Cllr Shineton 01299 271186.

14.
Items for next agenda:

Shropshire Charter

15.
Date of next meeting:

25th October 2010. Cllrs Walsh and Barrett gave their apologies in advance.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 10.20pm.

CHEQUES WRITTEN:

Wicksteed Leisure (Play equipment inspection) - £83.43

Mrs F Morris – salary - £xxx

Mrs F Morris - £20 coins for electricity

Mazaars – audit - £158.62

ALC - £32 AGM lunches

Signed:    Chairman






Date:
These minutes were approved at the 25th October 2010 meeting.
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